
Statewide Financial System (SFS) Prequalification Requirement

Pursuant to the New York State Division of Budget Bulletin H-1032, dated January 9, 2024, New York 
State has instituted key reform initiatives to the grant contract process which require not-for-profits to 
register in the Statewide Financial System (SFS) and complete the Vendor Prequalification process in 
order for applications to be evaluated. Information on these initiatives can be found on the  SFS 
Website.

Upon submission of the prequalification application, SFS routes the prequalification application
to the state agency with which the organization expects to do the most business with. The
agency indicator is based on criteria that exists on the grantee’s profile in SFS.

Prequalification Specialists within the agency review the prequalification application. Agencies
are responsible for approving the application or returning it back to the organization if it cannot
be approved.

Grantees that have successfully prequalified will be assigned a prequalification expiration date
based on policy. 

For steps on how to enter and submit a prequalification application, Grantees should refer to the 
Grantee User Manual found at https://upk.sfs.ny.gov/UPK/VEN101/FILES/Grantee_User_Manual.pdf. 
The instructions start on page 23. 

1 

https://grantsreform.ny.gov/
https://grantsmanagement.ny.gov/
https://grantsmanagement.ny.gov/
https://grantsmanagement.ny.gov/register-your-organization
https://grantsgateway.ny.gov/IntelliGrants_NYSGG/PersonPassword2.aspx?Mode=Forgot
https://grantsmanagement.ny.gov/get-prequalified



